

Church of St. Paul 209 Field Street North PO Box 277 Comfrey, MN 56019-0277 Phone:

Parish Center Office: 507-877-2361

E-Mail: stpcomfrey@yahoo.com

## CEMETERY GUIDELINES WHEN PLANNING GRAVE DECORATIONS

- 1. Fresh flowers and potted flowers in urn stands ARE PERMITTED during the mowing season, April 1st through October 1st.
- 2. Shepherd hooks and solar lights are permitted and should be placed on the sides against the cement base of the marker with the basket hanging over the marker.
- 3. Other grave decorations are permitted from May 20th until June 10th for the Memorial Day Weekend. Decorations must be removed by June 10th. Any items left after June 10th will be removed and discarded at the discretion of the cemetery caretakers.
- 4. Except for Memorial Day Weekend (May 20th—June 10th), artificial flowers, plastic decorations, wreaths, statues, glass or breakable containers are NOT PERMITTED and will be removed and discarded. These things can be dangerous to the mowing crew.
- 5. Planting or "digging in" plants is NEVER allowed.

NOTE: Many of the artificial and plastic decorations deteriorate quickly and break apart. They are often scattered by the wind and can pose a mowing hazard. That is why they are only permitted for a short time in our cemetery.